
BOARD OF HEALTH 
September 12, 2024 

 
On Thursday, September 12, 2024, at 7:05 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland 
Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairperson, Tony Szumski, and the following statement was 
read at the commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 21, 2023, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Donna Lizanich, Duane Young, 
and Christopher Balogh   
Members Absent: Audrey Balogh, Karen Young and Vann Smith  
 
Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Pearl Hammerstone, to accept the minutes of the August 8, 
2024 meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
Pearl thanked Donna Lizanich and Audrey Balogh for preparing an article for the Township Newsletter. 
They always do a great job! 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.   Animal Control Solutions 
      Holland Township Monthly Report:    July 2024 
      Print Date – August 10, 2024 
 
      Animal Control Solutions 
      Holland Township Monthly Report:    August 2024 
      Print Date – September 10, 2024 
 
2.   Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety         
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Holland Township Public School 
      710 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-102054 Rebecca Lunger    1/30/2024 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
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      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Phillips Farms LLC 
      564 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-102054 Rebecca Lunger   4/22/2024 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Holland Center Pharmacy 
      621 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  1 
      REHS:  B-102054 Rebecca Lunger   5/3/2024 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Holland Liquor 
      641 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type: 1 
      REHS:  B-102054 Rebecca Lunger    5/3/2024 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Mezza Luna Pizza Italian Restaurant 
      633 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-102054 Rebecca Lunger    5/29/2024 
      Reason:  Reinspection after CS 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Oak Hill Golf Club 
      15 Fernwood Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  3 
      REHS:  B-102054 Rebecca Lunger    5/30/2024 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Holland Township Volunteer Fire Company 
      971 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848    Rt. 519 
      Inspection: HE000665     Risk Type:   7/13/2024 
      Reason:  Temp Event 1-3 Day 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
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      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
       Riegel Ridge Snack Bar 
       Rt.519 – Riegel Ridge Community Center 
      910 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      Inspection:  HE000669    7/22/2024 
      Reason:   Initial Non Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory   
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Duane Young questioned whether we would be interested in the Board of Health becoming certified in 
Sustainable New Jersey.  It would require 10 points.  This would be attending four meetings per year, 
with a representative from the Township (which would be Duane) and viewing a video.  All Board of 
Health members would attend.  
Christopher Balogh stated we needed more information before we could vote on participating.  This will 
be tabled for the next Board of Health meeting. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 


